FRIENDS OF EASTER CRAIGLOCKHART HILL
Note of the Meeting of 7 April 2019
	1  Apologies  

Fiona, Lindsay, John and Will

Present: Ewan, Bill, Simon, Alastair, Graeme, Jane, Hilda and Izzy
Ewan welcomed everyone to the first meeting of  the Board of Trustees. He particularly welcomed Isobel Jones (aka Izzy), Community Engagement Worker, to the meeting.
	

	2  Matters Arising

The minute of the meeting of 23 September 2018 was accepted.

a) The LNR Management Plan remains outstanding. CEC hope to have a draft prepared before the end of this year.

b) Jane will set up a gmail account to enable her to progress the Hill Watch Scheme.

c) The proposed new hill top path has been delayed due to access problems with the site but hopefully work should start very shortly.
d) Edinburgh Napier students have shared their assignments with the group and are happy for us to use some of their ideas for future projects.  It is proposed to make contact also with the graphic design department in the hope that their students may be able to offer design suggestions for any new signage. Jane suggested that we should also approach the survey Department with a view to trying to get a good survey map of the area.

	Jane
Ewan/Izzy

	3  SCIO Update
SCIO status was approved by OSCR on 27.2.2019.
Committee members are now trustees and the Committee is a Board of Trustees.

The new constitution covers a much wider range of eventualities than the old one though there are no significant changes to day-to-day matters.

We will need to account to OSCR with regard to accounts and membership lists. We will need to ensure that we record addresses of members in the membership list.

The SCIO registration number - SCO49086 - should be included as a footer in all social media and external communications
	All

	4  Update from Izzy, Community Engagement Worker
Izzy listed the work she has been doing during her first three months in post.
She has improved and expanded  group communications, setting up Instagram and Twitter accounts, interacting with facebook and updating the website.

Izzy has attended a Paths for All course on creating dementia friendly outdoor spaces. This has generated ideas on how parts of the area could be improved for older people.
Izzy has been looking to expand the numbers of volunteers. She has initiated a Wildlife Monitoring Group and has recruited volunteers to record dragonflies that are spotted. Ewan suggested these people could be called ECO spotters (Easter Craiglockhart Outdoors)

Izzy has been busy networking in the area and has met with lots of local people and groups doing similar work.

She is about to install two ‘dynamic interpretation panels’ ( i.e. snap frames) at the curling rink beside the wildflower meadow and at the pond. These will be updated regularly to reflect what can be seen and is of interest at the time.
Izzy is progressing the Walks and Talks programme.  Anna Canning will lead a Foraging walk with a training emphasis. Plans are in hand to also organise a mushroom and funghi walk, a tree walk, a botany and folklore walk and possibly a ‘history and prosecco’  event on the Re-union barge.
Ewan stated that he would circulate Izzy’s work plan round the group every three months.

Izzy was congratulated on all the work she had done in such a short time.
	Ewan

	5  AGM 2019 
It was agreed that we would try and organise the AGM during week beginning 24 June.  Hilda will organise the booking and will circulate the date with as soon as it is confirmed.  We shall advertise electronically with some posters locally. Alastair suggested that we could hand out some flyers in the woods.
Bill will prepare annual accounts and get them audited by Rob. The format does not need to change greatly to satisfy OSCR requirements.

Izzy will explore the possibility of getting the papers photocopied at the Water of Leith Centre. 
 Ewan suggested that we continue to offer refreshments and the opportunity for socialising at the beginning followed by the formal AGM.  He then suggested holding a consultation on three potential projects, asking the members to select their preferred option.  It is hoped to include some of the Napier University students’ suggestions and to invite them along to the meeting.
Nearer to the time, when it is clear who all can come along, Hilda will allocate tasks for the evening to the committee. 
	Hilda
Bill

Izzy

Ewan

Hilda

	6  Greenbelt Update, Alastair
Alastair explained that the consultation period for the Main Issues Report for informing  the New Local Development Plan 2020-2030 had been extended so the group still have the opportunity to try and have Easter Craiglockhart Hill designated as Greeenbelt in the new Local Development Plan. Alastair proposed to establish the views and position of CEC officers on ECH seeking greenbelt designation, to get the new schedule for consultation and to establish who would be the key contacts in the Council.  He then proposed putting in a submission if this seemed appropriate.
	Alastair


	7  AOB
a) Ewan advised the group that the Council still designate the pond as a recreational pond not a wildlife pond like many others in the city. This means that there is little protection from requests for access to the water. He was going to seek clarification from FNH but wondered if this designation should also be raised in the context of the Local Development Plan.
b) Simon asked about the section 75 funding process and was advised that the funds rest with the Council though decisions about expenditure are made in consultation with us.
c) Simon also raised concern about the proximity of surrounding trees to the new Burton flats at Craighouse. He has concerns that the new residents will pressurise the Council to take them down. It was noted that Council policy is generally not to fell healthy trees even if residents have concerns about views and light.
d) Alastair asked what a cross painted on a tree means. This indicates that they are scheduled for felling.  It was agreed that the reasons for felling  particular trees should be checked out with Forestry and Natural Heritage officers.
e) Graeme asked for an update on the wood sculptures. This was due to be discussed with FNH the next day with hopes that a project could be developed and funding applications submitted.
f) Ewan told the trustees about the CEC proposed Forest Kindergarten. This raised a lot of concern about over usage of the area which is already very bare in parts.  More information will be sought.
	Ewan

Ewan/Izzy

Ewan/Izzy

	8 Date of Next Meeting 
To be arranged after AGM for July.
	Hilda


